

BUREAU INTERNATIONAL D'ÉDUCATION

Adresse télégraphique : INTEREDUC, Genève — Téléphone : 2 23 22 Compte de chèques : I. 804

Genève, le 21st February 1940
Palais Wilson

Dr. K.C. Saiyidain,
Director of Education,
Jammu and Kashmir State,
Jammu,
India.

Dear Dr. Saiyidain,

We are much obliged to you for sending us a short summary of some of the educational developments which have taken place in India during the last two years.

The scheme of Basic National Education has been fairly well covered by us in a press communiqué which we released last December, a copy of which we are sending to you by the same mail. Dr. Zakir Husain himself visited the International Bureau of Education several times last autumn and gave us much first-hand information on the national scheme.

We have mentioned Dr. Montessori's visit to India in Bulletin No.53, which will be available for distribution in a few days' time. The paragraph on adult education in India will be useful for a forthcoming issue of the Bulletin. Many thanks for thinking of us and sending us information.

We were also interested in your article on "Education in India" which appeared in the May 1939 issue of "The Journal of Education".

Yours faithfully,

Ruby D. Cusden,
Information Division.